CNYR SCCA April 2025 Membership Meeting Minutes

The April 2025 meeting of the Central New York Region of the SCCA was held at
the Liverpool, NY, American Legion Hall on a cold, snowy Wednesday, 9-April-
2025.

RE Donofrio called the meeting to order at 7:12 pm. There were 10 attendees.

RE Report:
RE Donofrio welcomed those present and exhibited the gavel in response to

Jay’s comments last month. The RE gave a race report from the CC Daytona
event two weeks ago.

Assistant RE Report:

ARE Mangicaro reported he assisted at the Green Grand Prix held opening day
at WGI. 38 vehicles participated in the mileage and autocross events. He also
commented that he used the on-line system to renew his Safety Steward training.
Mark noted it was a very frustrating and confusing process that hopefully will be
improved. Finally, he noted he purchased a new set of Yokohama tires for this
year’'s Solo season.

Treasurer Report:

Treasurer Cartini reported that there were no expenses for the month of March,
and none planned for April since there are no activities taking place yet. Financial
reports were supplied for uploading to the club website.

Secretary Report:

The Secretary reported the March meeting minutes and financial reports had
been loaded up on the club website 15-March. A motion was made and
seconded to accept the minutes as loaded on the website. The vote to accept
was unanimous.

Solo Report:

Solo Chair VanVranken noted the first Solo event is only 3 weeks away. It will
consist of novice training on Saturday followed by the main event on Sunday. He
also noted the Solo trailer needs to be cleaned out prior to those events and will
be needed for the Street Survival event at the Rome site.

Gerrit also reported the Syracuse Airbase will not be available for Solo use this
year.

Finally, he noted the current loaner helmets will expire at the end of this season
and will need to be replaced.



RallyX Report:

RallyX Chair Moellering reported he has secured a new site in Hastings for
RallyX events. The site has been approved by the Divisional Safety Steward and
work will commence to prepare the site for future events.

Road Rally Report:
There was no Report.

Flagaing & Competition Report:
Mick Levy reported that WGI has officially opened, and racing will be starting
shortly.

Mick also reported his likeness as the official starter has been included on page 1
of the soon to be released NASCAR coloring book!

Old Business:
None

New Business:

Gerrit reported he acquired a Steering wheel for use with his computer and has
been having a blast participating in Sim-Racing. He is looking at forming a Sim-
Racing League for next winter.

The next general membership meeting will be Wednesday, May 14" at the
Liverpool American Legion.

Secretary Ed made a motion to adjourn. The motion carried at 8:11 pm.

Submitted by Ed Leubner, Secretary CNYR SCCA.



JOIN US AT AUTOCROSS

FEEL TRHE ADRENALINE RUSIH, i

DODGING CONES TO BEAT -
THE CLOCK IN THIS TEST ©OF

PRECISION DRIVING.

www.cnhy-sCCa.com

SAT 4/26 : NOVICE SCHOOL @ OSWEGO AIRPORT*

SUN 4/27 : OSWEGO AIRPORT*

SAT 5/17 : OSWEGO AIRPORT*

SUN 5/18 : OSWEGO AIRPORT*

SUN 6/15 : OSWEGO AIRPORT*

SAT 7/26 : OSWEGO AIRPORT*

SUN 7/27 : OSWEGO AIRPORT*

SUN 8/17 : OSWEGO AIRPORT*

SUN 9/21: SENECA ARMY DEPOT**

SUN 10/12 : OSWEGO AIRPORT*

* 179 FLOOD DRIVE, FULTON, NY
** ROUTE 96A, OVID, NY




